MINUTES OF THE BOARD MEETING

AIA VERMONT

July 17, 2007               Montpelier

ATTENDING:  Lauren Davis, Assoc. AIA, President; Guy Teschmacher, AIA, Vice-President; Michael Hoffman, AIA, Immediate Past-President; Wendy Blakeman, AIA, Shawn Brennan, AIA, David Epstein, AIA, Jessica Georgia, AIAS, Donna Leban, AIA, Andrea Murray, AIA and Lisa Rovner, AIA.

Prior to the meeting, Jay Ancel, AIA of Black River Design and Robert Neeld of Engineering Ventures gave a wonderful presentation of their trip to Cuba and their work there with a Cuban Preservation Project.

Committee Reports

1. Communications

a. Andrea gave the report for the Committee, which has been focusing on a web-based Newsletter.

b. The Committee will schedule a joint meeting with the Program Committee in August.

c. Shawn suggested that an up-date from all Committees should be included in the Newsletter.

d. Andrea will talk to Steven Clark as to whether the development of a template for a web-based Newsletter is a part of our Web Site contract.

2. Public Policy

a. David reported that the Committee has an on-going concern with code issues and meeting with Allied Professionals; the Home Builders, Structural Engineers and Housing Vermont.  They met today and will meet with Robert Howe on Monday to discuss the NFPA 5000 Code.

b. David was authorized to speak for the Board at these meetings.  The concern of the Board was that the adoption of the code should be slowed down.

1.) David will suggest an Advisory Board of Professionals for the Department of Fire Safety.

c. David has put together a group:  Sandra Silla, Jeff Schoellkopf, AIA and Joseph Cincotta, AIA to work with Jay Pilliod of Efficiency Vermont on planning programs.

1.) The agendas for these monthly meeting will be e-mailed to AIA Vermont members for their input.

3. Long Range Planning

a. The Committee did not meet this month, however, they are reading through the National AIA Planning Documents.

4. Young Architects

a. Lauren is working on plans for another “Happy Hour” and construction tours.  Please send her any ideas you may have.

5. Program

a. A draft of the program schedule for 2008 was e-mailed to the Board.  There was discussion on the dates and programs and the Committee will adjust the schedule per the discussion.

Program Planning

1. Andrea reported that Middlebury College would be having a program on “Bio-Mimicry” and asked if the Board would be willing to be a sponsor.  Michael moved that AIA Vermont be a sponsor for $500.  The motion was seconded by David and passed unanimously

2. Design awards

a. Guy and Daniel are preparing a “Call for Entries” which will follow the format developed last year for The Design Awards Program.  They will have the announcement in pdf format and the registration form in “word” format to Hanne by August 3rd who will send it out on August 6th.

b. Hanne will ask AIA Rhode Island to assemble a Jury for the Design Awards.  Next choices would be Western Massachusetts, Albany or Nova Scotia.

3. Green Building Construction Tour

a. Tom Hengelsberg, AIA of Truex Cullins & Partners is working with Efficiency Vermont on a Tour of The South Farms Homes in Hinesburg for October.

b. This Tour could be of value and interest to the public.

c. Lauren will look into the possibility of a panel discussion and social hour at one of the building under construction.
4. Learning by Design

a. Lauren reported that an announcement for a fall competition “Livable Cities” would be sent out in August.  This competition is basically the same program that went out in January.

5. aia150

a. Michael and Steven Clark met with Paul Hansen, who should be getting back to them with a proposal for a Web Site link for aia150 with a navigation system.  If Paul doesn’t get back to them with a proposal, Michael will try to get another Web designer.

6. Building Professional’s Summit

a. David is planning a Building Professional’s Summit meeting for September 6th.

1.) Hanne will check the attendees list from last year and make corrections as needed on the Web Site list

2.) Hanne will also make arrangements to have the meeting at The Fire House Gallery for The Visual Arts.

7. “Made in Vermont”  -  Joint program with CSI

a. Lauren will contact CSI for further information.

8. CORA

a. A Yestermorrow Lecture on August 8th will feature the work CORA has done on Manufactured Housing.

b. The Boards done by the five teams of the Colloquium for Manufactured Housing will be displayed at a site to be announced later.

Other Issues

1. The Forum on Sprawl would like to have AIA Vermont as a sponsor for their September program.  Michael will contact their Executive Director for more information and request that an AIA member be on their Jury.

2. Duncan Winton e-mailed Lauren and Hanne with information on a Long Term Care Seminar.  There was no interest by the Board in pursuing this program.

3. There is a position open on the Burlington Design Advisory Board.  Please let Lauren know if you know of anyone who may be interested in this position.

Next Meeting:  September 18th at 6:00 p.m.  It is tentatively scheduled to take place at Bread Loaf Corporation.

Respectfully submitted,

Hanne N. Wiliams, Hon. AIA/VT

Executive Director

